
Wilkes East Neighborhood Association Board Meeting
September 29, 2008

The regular meeting of the Wilkes East Neighborhood Association (WEna) was called to order at 6:35 p.m. 
Monday, September 29, 2008, at the home of Billy and Laurie Simmons and was facilitated by Kris 
Freiermuth. Kris Freiermuth, chair, Marc Thornsbury, vice chair, Lee Dayfield, land use chair, Billy Simmons, 
treasurer, and Laurie Simmons, secretary were in attendance. Shirley Craddick, Gresham city councilor and 
Lisa Beliel, Nadaka park project volunteer attended as guests.

The WEna board unanimously approved the August 25, 2008, minutes.

Lee Dayfield provided an update regarding the October 11, 2008, INTEL-SOLV Clean and Green project for 
Nadaka Park. Letters will be sent to past clean-up volunteers to advertise the event and flyers will be 
distributed around the neighborhood. 

Discussion regarding residential re-zoning for City of Gresham was presented by Marc Thornsbury. The 
impact on the Wilkes East neighborhood is the addition of the new 7,000 square foot re-zoning area.

The group discussed possible dates for the semi-annual board meeting. Kris Freiermuth will contact Brian 
Heerwagen to work on reserving meeting space at H. B. Lee Middle School for February 16, 2009. Kris will 
also contact Kathy Harrington, neighborhood association coordinator for the City of Gresham about using our 
second notice funded by the city.

Bob Lundbom was issued a check for maintenance of WEna’s Web site. 

Kris Freiermuth will set up an appointment to add Billy Simmons, the new treasurer to the signature card for 
the WEna bank account.

Bob Anderson, member of the Wilkes East neighborhood, is the new chair of the planning commission.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Next Board Meeting: October 29, 2008 at Billy and Laurie Simmons

Respectfully submitted, 
Laurie Simmons, Secretary


